
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross 

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 +  

www.pothc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset 

WE CELEBRATE EUCHARIST 

Monday—Thursday: 9:00 A.M. (Chapel) 

Saturday: 5:00 P.M. 

Sunday: 8:00 A.M. + 9:30 A.M. + 11:30 A.M.  

 

WE CELEBRATE RECONCILIATION 

Saturdays: 3:45 P.M.—4:30 P.M. 

Wednesdays in Lent:  following 9AM Mass  

or call Father Michael for an appointment. 

WE CELEBRATE BAPTISM 

Baptisms are generally celebrated twice each month 

 at 1 P.M.  Please contact the Parish Office for more 

information. 

 

WE CELEBRATE WEDDINGS 

Couples should contact the Parish Office at least six 

months in advance of the proposed wedding date. 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

VISION STATEMENT:  Holy Cross is a vibrant Catholic community striving to maintain a  

spirit of welcome to all, serving as a guiding beacon to nourish and sustain prayer, work and play. 

Come and pray with us! 

1st Sunday of Lent - March 1, 2020 
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We are here for you! 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax 631.265.2229 + pothc@optonline.net 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday  9:00 AM - 4:00 PM  (closed 12:15-1:00 PM)  

Deacon Ralph Rivera 
Pastoral Minister 
 

Mrs. Tricia Clarke 
Coordinator of Religious Education 
 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 

PASTORAL TEAM 

PASTORAL STAFF 

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary 

Mr. Roberto Maza 
Mr. Vincent Matula 
Custodians 

Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 
Weekend Sacristan 

Mrs. Mary Pannone 
Religious Education Secretary 
(hcreled@optonline.net) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister 

Mrs. Barbara Shipman 
P/T Asst. to the Pastor 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate 

 
Mrs. Mary Anne Mc Culloch 
Coordinator of Parish Outreach 
 

Ms. Alexandra Roecklein 
Youth Minister 

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor 
 

Mrs. Michele Hahn 
Pastoral Associate 
 

Mrs. Barbara DeStefano 
Business Manager 

Mass Intentions Schedule 
 

Week of March 1st, 9AM Mass 

Mon.    Neal & Concetta Romano 

Tue.    Joseph Pellechi 

Wed.    Antonina Pedone 

Thu.    James Lechner 
 

Saturday, March 7th, 5 PM Mass 
Victor Lamarque, Henri-Robert Lamarque, Sheryl 

Minter-Singu, Ed Bosch Jr., Joseph A. Stallone 
 

Sunday, March 8th,  Second Sunday of Lent  

8:00 AM Ginny Gunn 

9:30 AM Maron Brady, Marie Ulrich, Joseph  

    Pellechi, Ann & Tony Agostino,   

    Kathleen Blair, Lucia Vitale Traino 

11:30 AM People of the Parish 

New Life  
in Christ 
New Life  
in Christ 

Celebrants for Next Weekend’s Masses 

     March 7th/8th 
  

  5:00 PM    Fr. Frank Eisele 

  8:00 AM  Fr. Frank 

  9:30 AM  Fr. Michael 

  11:30 AM  Fr. Michael 

 

Scripture Readings for March 8, 2020 
  

 +  Genesis 12:1-4 

 +  2 Timothy 1:8-10 

 +  Matthew 17:1-9 

Remembering Our Sick 
 

 

Please pray for those in our parish who are sick, 

their families and caregivers: 
 

 Patricia Becker   George V. Daly 

 Ann Egan     Jeanne Gallo 

 Phil Graziose    Bob Grieco 

 Joseph Santamaria  Marlene Starr 

   Banns of Marriage  

   First  Time     
 

Alyssa Calia & Jonathan Nilsen 
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Great Uncle Mikey 

The Anointing of the Sick will be offered after the 9:30 Mass this Sunday, March 1st.  

Our Holy Hour will be offered on Saturday, March 7th, from 3:45 to 4:45PM. 

by Father Michael 

   On Monday I became a great uncle.    My niece who lives in Florida had a baby girl, 

Everleigh Catherine.  There is something remarkable about the gift of a new life.  On so 
many levels it reminds us that by God’s grace there are always new beginnings.  And, new 
beginnings bring hope and joy.  I plan on making a trip down in the beginning of April to see 
the newest addition to our family.   
 
   Monday evening begins our Parish Lenten Mission.  There is a creative origin to how this 
mission came about.  Last May the Travel Club went to Niagara Falls.  One of the stops on 
the tour was a small Carmelite Monastery.  Several parishioners pointed out a small 
sculpture that was available in the gift shop.  It depicted Christ as a homeless man sleeping 
on a park bench.  We bought the sculpture thinking it could be placed in our Outreach 
Office. 
 
   The sculptor is a man named Timothy Schmalz.  He creates imaginative and engaging 
depictions of Christ.  After we returned home, we looked at the full collection of his works 
and found many beautiful pieces.  We ended up purchasing four of his creations.  They 
represent the themes of service, joy, forgiveness and unity.  We are going to highlight one 
of the sculptures each week and build an evening of prayer around it.  Each evening will be 
led by a guest speaker.  At the conclusion of the Mission, this artwork will be permanently 
put on display in the hallway outside the Parish Office.  We hope you can join us for the 
evenings of the Mission.  We hope these presentations add to the prayerfulness of this holy 
season.   
 
   Pre-Cana is the required preparation that engaged couples participate in prior to the 
celebration of their marriage.  We have had a faithful pre-Cana team here for years who 
offer this program to our couples.  This weekend we are trying something new for the first 
time.  Normally, the program takes place once a week in the evening for four weeks.  It is 
good to have the presentations and discussions take place over the course of a few weeks, 
however, scheduling has proven to be very difficult.  For many couples, work schedules and 
other commitments make that difficult to do.  So, we are now trying a weekend program.  It 
began on Friday evening, and Saturday is an all-day session.  The response of the 
engaged couples was strong.  It makes for a busy weekend, but it seems to better address 
the needs of those involved.  As a result, you may see some weary couples wandering 
around at the 5:00 Mass as they conclude their day.  
 
   Don’t forget about our Knights of Columbus dance.  It is a great (and affordable) 
opportunity to get together with family, friends and fellow parishioners for an evening of fun.  
I am grateful to our Knights for hosting this dance.     
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Girl Scout Sunday 

Kim Loh Bodor 

516-996-2297 

akjlb23@optonline.net 

   Pray for Our Military 
 

 
 
 
 

  

  

  

  

  

  

We thank the men and women who serve in 
our military for their service.  We will 
continue to pray for them through 2020.  
Please let us know at any time during 2020 
if their service is finished, their title has 
changed, or you would like continued 
prayers through 2021. 

  
May God bless all who serve our nation.  
Pray for Peace! 

PFC Anna Brady 
Cpl. Richard J. DeKanchuk, USMC 
SA Anthony J. DeNicola 
FC2 Lane Dyar 
SSG Daniel Frost 
MIDN Jonathan A. Goohs Jr., USNA 
WO Christopher Kaminsky 
Sgt. Michael J. Knipper, USMC 
SSGT Ryan Mauldin 
PFC Ryan McCoy, USMC 
Lt. Ryan Montvydas 
IT1 Jason Mulderig 
LCpl. Michael Palagonia, USMC 

We pray for the 
following parishioners 
whose funerals were 
celebrated at Holy 
Cross in February: 

 

James Falletta 
Joseph Sacco 

 

May they rest in peace,  
and may their loved ones be consoled.  

 

Mark Angelo Governale 

Holy Cross 

welcomes this child 

Baptized in 

February! 

The Bread and Wine  

for the week March 1st - 7th 

have been donated  

in loving memory of  

Joseph Pellechi Jr.  

by the Whitehead family. 

PARISH NEWS 

   Tell your Scouting friends……All Are Welcome 

When:  March 8th at 9:30 Mass  

    (Arrive 15 minutes early to sign in.) 

Where: Parish of the Holy Cross, Nesconset 

Who:    All Scouts and their families are invited to   

         attend. 

What to wear: Girl Scout Uniform / Sash 

        

Please let us know who/how many Scouts are coming.   

Text, call or email any questions you may have. 

Girls, please bring a goody for hospitality! 

Janine Mehlinger 

631-384-1255 

cheecheej9@aol.com 
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PARISH LENTEN MISSION 

 

THEME FOR WEEK 1 OF THE  
PARISH LENTEN MISSION  

 

“Service in the Lord” 
 

Come join us for prayer, reflection and song   
Monday, March 2nd, at 7:30 PM  

 
 

 

 

“Whatsoever you do  

for the least of  

my brothers and sisters,  

you do unto me…” 

 

 
 
     Our guest speaker:  Thomas Petriano, Ph.D. 
     Chair & Professor of Religious Studies 
     St. Joseph’s College, Patchogue, NY 

 
Invite a friend or family member to join you! 

“Homeless Jesus” 
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YOUTH MINISTRY 
 

Are you a high school student who has received the Sacrament of Confirmation?  Do 
you want to make new friends as you play fun games? Then check out the Holy 
Cross Youth Group.  You will be glad you did!   
 
Here are our upcoming events:   
 March 1: We will attend the 11:30 Mass and then visit the residents at the 

local Nursing Home!  Also, this weekend we will be holding a bake sale, a 
fundraiser for our upcoming retreat on March 20-22. 

 
 March 8: We will have a Youth Night from 6 to 8PM.  Come join us! 
 
If you have any questions or concerns, or if you are thinking 
about joining us and you would like more information, then 
please do not hesitate to contact Allie Roecklein, Coordinator of 
Youth Ministries, at hcyouthgroup15@gmail.com or call the 
parish office.  Thank you! 

PARISH LENTEN MISSION 

   UPCOMING Lenten Mission Nights 
        March 9, March 16 & March 23 

       at 7:30 PM 
 

 

March 9th:    “Rejoicing in the Lord” – Speaker:  Deacon John Grebe, 
         St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Parish 
 

March 16th:  “Forgiveness in the Lord” – Speaker:  Rev. Jerry DiSpigno, 
         Good Shepherd Parish.  The Sacrament of Reconciliation will be  
         celebrated as part of this evening. 
 

March 23rd:  “United in the Lord” – Speaker:  Sister Pat Duffy, OP 
         Hospitality will be served to conclude our Mission series. 
 

SAVE THESE DATES AND BRING A FRIEND OR TWO!  “ALL ARE WELCOME” 

Keeping a Holy Lent 

mailto:hcyouthgroup15@gmail.com
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PARISH OUTREACH 

 Eat Simply…So Others May Simply Eat 
 

Lent offers us a unique period of time to evaluate our life journey as a follower of 
Christ. We are encouraged to assess if this journey has led us to an improved 
understanding and deepening of our relationship with our Lord, with our neighbors 
and with our brothers and sisters of the world community. 
 
For the last 29 years, we at Holy Cross have embraced our 
Lenten Project Eat Simply So Others May Simply Eat as a 
way to raise our consciousness to the significant needs of our 
struggling friends. We willingly sacrifice larger or better meals for 
simpler meals during Lent. Our joint effort to EAT MORE 
SIMPLY SO OTHERS MAY SIMPLY EAT unites us in a special 
way with one another and also with those who are struggling on 
Long Island.  
 
We encourage you not only to participate in this program, but also to discuss 
it at the dinner table with your children and family members.  Many of us are not 
consciously aware of the number of people that are struggling and hungry right here 
in our own area.  During 2019, our outreach pantry served an average of 90 
people each month. 
 
The Lenten envelopes marked, EAT SIMPLY…SO OTHERS MAY SIMPLY EAT, 
will be available throughout the weekends of Lent.  We suggest that you place the 
envelope in a prominent place in your kitchen as a reminder of how you and your 
family will be uniting yourselves with our struggling neighbors and with the starving of 
the world.  We encourage you to reflect, discuss and to decide how you will eat more 
basic meals during Lent. Perhaps you have a favorite simple recipe to share. We’d 
be happy to put it in the bulletin for fellow parishioners to try. 
 
Each weekend or whenever you choose during Lent, you may place your 
envelope in the basket on the pillar by the altar or in the collection basket.  The 
monies donated will be used to help those who come to Parish Outreach for 
assistance. We are continually grateful for the very generous response of our 
parishioners of Holy Cross in donating money, food and supermarket gift cards, 
which enable us to meet their needs. 

Parish Outreach Food Pantry - Next weekend, March 7th/8th, will be our monthly 

Food Drive for our Pantry. The following items would be most helpful:   

 Cookies/Snacks  Canned Fruit  Parmalot Milk  Paper Towels 
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I am not available to serve Holy Week and Easter_____. 
  

I am available, and interested to serve at: 
  

Palm Sunday weekend - April 4 & 5, 2020  

____5:00 PM 
____8:00 AM       ____11:30 AM 
____9:30 AM       ____1:00 PM  
 

Holy Thursday - April 9, 2020 

____9:00 AM - Morning Prayer (Lector only) 
____8:00 PM - Evening Mass of the Lord’s Supper 
  

Good Friday - April 10, 2020 

____9:00 AM - Morning Prayer (Lector  only) 
____3:00 PM - Solemn Liturgy of the Lord’s Passion 
  

Holy Saturday - April 11, 2020 

____9:00 AM - Morning Prayer (Lector only) 
____8:00 PM -  Easter Vigil 
  

Easter Sunday - April 12, 2020 

____8:00 AM       ____11:30 AM 
____9:30 AM       ____1:00 PM  
  

Please drop in the basket or return to the Parish Office NO LATER than  
Thursday, March 12, 2020.  Thank you for your help in helping us get our  

Holy Week Schedule completed ASAP! 

ATTENTION:  LITURGICAL MINISTERS! 

The Parish of the Holy Cross 
Holy Week Sign Up Form 

 

Name _____________________________________ 
 

Phone # ___________________   Email ___________________@___________ 
 

Check one: 
____Altar Server   ____Lector   ____Usher   ____Extraordinary Minister 
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

MUSIC! 
DANCING! 

Parish of the Holy Cross 
St. Patrick’s Dinner Dance 

Hosted by the Knights of Columbus 
 

 

March 21, 2020 
 

 
 
 

THE PRICE: $35 PER PERSON 

 
MENU CHOICES: Corned Beef or ½ Roasted Stuffed Chicken 

plus Beer, Wine, and Soda   
 
DESSERT: Apple Pie or Coconut Custard Pie 

 
TIME: 6:30pm; Dinner Served 7:30 to 8:30pm 

 
PLACE: St. Joseph RC Church, 45 Church St., Ronkonkoma, NY  

 
Tickets on sale after Mass until March 15th  

 
Contact Information: Charles Tedeschi 631-278-0121,  

Frank Ingarra 631-885-5129, Rick Garcia 631-860-4227 
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Learning from Saint Teresa of Calcutta 
 

This month, we celebrate the feast day of Saint Teresa of Calcutta. She was such an influential 
woman who touched the lives of so many people… and continues to do so even now!  She 
reminds us that we are all called to be the Hands of Christ’s Mercy in our communities today.  
 
We need not be in the streets of Calcutta to do good for our brothers and sisters in Christ. We 
can help our community here on Long Island through the 2019 Catholic Ministries Appeal. 
 
Your gift to the Catholic Ministries Appeal will help more than 600,000 of our sisters and brothers 
receive support and assistance from the funds shared through the CMA each year. It is rare that 
just one person or one parish could touch this many lives. The CMA brings us beyond the 
individual, the group, and the parish and unites us as one Church on Long Island. 

   
 Saint Teresa of Calcutta, pray for us! 

 
 
 
 

The Catholic Ministries Appeal is 
Stewardship in Action! 

To make a donation, you can also visit https://www.drvc.org/CMA 

or call us at 516-678-5800 ext. 296. 

Thank You! 
 
 
 

 
 

Make checks payable to: 

Catholic Ministries Appeal 

Parish __________________________________ Pledge:  $_______ 

Name ___________________________________ Down payment:  $_______ 

Address__________________________________ 

City, State, Zip: _________________________________________________________ 

Phone: ________________________  

 

 
 

“…let us stand beside our brothers and sisters in need, sharing our spiritual 

and material goods with them.” - Pope Francis 

Almsgiving in Lent 
 

During the Lenten Season we are asked to pray, fast and give alms. 
 

Lent is a perfect time for us to pray for those in need - whether it is for their material, emotional or 

spiritual needs.  And, when you practice fasting and abstinence during these forty days, please 

remember those of our neighbors who are hungry, and consider sharing your gifts with them. 

 

One way to do this is by making a gift to the Catholic Ministries Appeal, which supports programs 
that help to feed people in our community each year through Catholic Charities and our  

Parish Outreach programs. 

 

Have you thought about “fasting” from a regular purchase of something – i.e., a hand-crafted 

beverage?  Over a 10 month period, this simple “fast” can serve many people in need! 
 

$6.25 a week for one month is $25 -- over 10 months it is $250. 

 
 

Parish of the Holy Cross—176 

Please consider donating to the Appeal and making 

a difference in someone’s life.  Thank you! 
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CASH CALENDAR 

Parish of the Holy Cross  
March 2020 
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MEETINGS THIS WEEK 

Saturday, February 29th      9 AM - 4 PM 

 PRE-CANA          FJ, Atr., Ch. 

 DIRECTED RETREAT MEETING  2PM Fr. Joe Room 

 PRE-CANA CLOSING MASS    5PM Worship Area 

 YOUTH GROUP BAKE SALE     Atrium 

 K OF C TICKET SALES      Atrium  
 

Sunday, March 1st        All Masses  

 YOUTH GROUP BAKE SALE     Atrium  
 K OF C TICKET SALES      Atrium  
 REL. ED. FAMILY PROGRAM 10-11AM Fr. Joe Room 
 ANOINTING OF THE SICK  10:30AM Worship Area 
 

Monday, March 2nd       4 - 6 PM 

 SPECIAL NEEDS CLASSES       Atrium 

 LEV. 4 MASS WALK THRU  5:30PM Chapel 

 PARISH MISSION     7:30PM Worship Area 
 

Tuesday, March 3rd       10 AM 

 IN STITCHES         Fr. Joe Room 

 LEVEL 2 RECONCILIATION       7 PM Worship Area 
 

Wednesday, March 4th      9:30 AM 

 CONFESSION         Chapel 

 SENIORS       11:30AM-2:30PM Atrium  

 LEV. 4 MASS WALK THRU  5:15PM Chapel 

 BAPTISM PREP      7:30PM Fr. Joe Room 
 

Thursday, March 5th       10 AM 

 SCRIPTURE STUDY       Fr. Joe Room 

 LEV. 4 MASS WALK THRU  6:30PM Chapel 

 LITURGY TEAM      7PM Fr. Joe Room 
 

Saturday, March 7th       11 AM & 1 PM 

 LEVEL 2 RECONCILIATION     Worship Area 

 HOLY HOUR         3:45-4:45PM Worship Area 

 K OF C TICKET SALES     5PM Atrium  
 

Sunday, March 8th        All Masses  

 K OF C TICKET SALES      Atrium 
 GIRL SCOUT SUNDAY   9:30AM Worship Area  
 REL. ED. FAMILY PROGRAM 10-11AM Fr. Joe Room 
 BAPTISMS         1PM Worship Area 
 YOUTH NIGHT         6-8PM Atrium 

SPECIAL COLLECTIONS 

Congratulations to the following  
February Cash Calendar Winners!  

CASH CALENDAR 

Date  Amount   Name 
 
2/1/20     $50  Maryellen McCutchen 

2/2/20     $50  Kathy Duminuco 

2/3/20     $50  Sisters of St. Joseph 

2/4/20     $50  Laura & Michael Dandrea 

2/5/20     $50  Tracy Conter 

2/6/20     $50  Constance Lipnicki 

2/7/20     $50  Henrietta Renken 

2/8/20     $50  Wendy Ringhiser 

2/9/20     $50  Nancy Buonora 

2/10/20    $50  Debby & Danny Jaffee 

2/11/20    $50  Vanna Swerdlow 

2/12/20    $50  Buff Family 

2/13/20    $50  Linda Spahr & Joe Lescinski 

2/14/20   $500  Catherine Wright 

2/15/20    $50  Kim Gualberti 

2/16/20    $50  Henrietta Renken 

2/17/20    $50  Arlene Lechner 

2/18/20    $50  M & M Grass 

2/19/20    $50  Margaret Cervone 

2/20/20    $50  Constance Lipnicki 

2/21/20    $50  Nancy Buonora 

2/22/20    $50  Laura Pellechi 

2/23/20    $50  Pat & Cathy McQuade 

2/24/20    $50  Carol Volpe 

2/25/20    $50  James Hershberger 

2/26/20    $50  Debby & Danny Jaffee 

2/27/20    $50  Mr. John Geary 

2/28/20    $50  M. Plescia 

2/29/20    $50  Laura Mercorella 

 This weekend, at the offertory, we will also be collecting for The Church in Need.  The monies collected 

at this time will be shared among three areas of the world where there is a particular need for help:  Central 

and  Eastern Europe, Latin America, and Africa.   

 Next weekend, we will also be collecting for our Renovations and Major Repairs fund.  Thank you for 

your support of these important collections! 
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